Data Submitted (UTC 11): 3/31/2021 2:48:52 AM

First name: Beth

Last name: Derr

Organization:

Title:

Comments: The fact that the Sandia Peak Ski Area Mountain Coaster Project (#56985) might circumvent an
environmental assessment or environment impact statement should be the first red flag. The Sandia Mountain
ecosystem is a sensitive one, and any proposal for a project as different from the typical uses of a national park
should seriously consider environmental impacts. If not from the construction itself, then from the noise and
increased foot traffic. Additionally, there is the worry of forest fires: more foot traffic means more chances for an
inadvertent forest fire to start, and as Sandia Peak readily admits they want to attract visitors who "enjoy more
passive recreation experiences" than mountain biking or hiking, there is a chance that some of these visitors will
be less well-versed in fire prevention than those who hike or camp. Sandia Peak should seek other, less intrusive
ways to drum up business. And finally (although it should be weighted more heavily), no party has even reached
out for feedback from the Tiwa people, to whom Sandia Mountain is sacred.



